

Vol. XXVIII

March 29, 1955

No. 13

#### Ray Booth Honored by Vocational Associations



Ray Booth, office manager of Safeway stores for San Diego and Imperial Counties has been voted the California Council of Vocational Associa-

tions' annual award, it was an-

nounced last week.

The award is presented to the man or woman judged to have made the year's greatest contributions in the field of business education.

#### **Kiwanians Congratulated** For Marine Homecoming



Lieut. Governor Junior Todd wishes to extend the congratulations of his office to the many Kiwanians who helped to make the homecoming celebrations for the First

Marine Division a great success.

So many members of ours and other Kiwanis Clubs aided this important civic project that it is not practical to list them by name.

#### Sharp Hospital Dedication

The Donald N. Sharp Memorial Community Hospital Week was launched yesterday with "Donors Day" at the new hospital on Kearny Mesa, when contributors to the Hospital Building Fund toured the hospital.

In proclaiming the week, Mayor John D. Butler commended the San Diego Hospital Association, owners of the new community project, for its "untiring efforts toward attaining this great civic asset."

(continued on page 2)

## Program

TUESDAY, MARCH 29, 1955

Speakers



Charles C. Dail Harry L. Foster



Subject

### WANT TO BE MAYOR"

10 minutes will be allowed each speaker and 10 minutes for questions and answers.



Chairman of the Day and Moderator

HERB PEIFFER

Invocation by Dick Nelson

Philosophy by Col. Joseph Berger





## San Diego Kiwanis Tidings



"Entered as second-class matter January 18, 1952, at the Post Office at San Diego, California, under the act of March 3, 1876." Published weekly at Pioneer Printers, 805 West Cedar St., BE9-0341, San Diego 1, California, by the Kiwanis Club of San Diego, California. Chartered December 4, 1920. Subscription price \$4.00 per year in advance.



#### A Foundation to Build On

At the meeting of the San Diego Kiwanis Foundation Board of Trustees which followed immediately after our meeting of last Tuesday the incumbent officers of the Club were elected to the same offices in the Foundation for the period ending December 31, 1955. A request from the Children's Hospital, submitted through Dwight Keider, our Chairman for the Hospital, for a power bench saw; and for some special shoes and leg braces for two poliocrippled children was quickly and unanimously approved. The saw is needed for work therapy and also to make various articles needed in the hospital. The equipment will be paid for from unexpended "gum machine funds" which are now in the custody of the Foundation.

Thus begins the work of our Foundation, a project conceived and started in Leo Calland's administration and completed in Herb Peiffer's. Our applications for state and federal tax-exempt status for contributions to the foundation have been submitted and approval is confidentially expected. This will make it possible for you and others to contribute generously to our charitable projects and list your contributions, including your weekly donations, the same as you now list Red Cross and others. There are great possibilities in our Foundation, possibilities for continuing KIWANIS influence in our community for years after you and I are done. A modest start is being made in the scholarship field to encourage outstanding high school students to go on to college. We have a committee working on the rules for this and you will be informed as soon as they are completed and approved by the Board. There will be other worthwhile projects as the Foundation becomes what Leo and Herb foresaw for it and I hope, with your help, to help it a few steps on that way.

Les.

We regret to inform our members



of the passing of

Floyd Snyder

on Thursday March 24th

Our heartfelt sympathies are extended to his wife and family.

#### Sharp Hospital Dedication

(Continued from page 1)

"This magnificent new hospital is the result of coordinated teamwork and planning among many civic groups; it will fill a long-felt need in San Diego for more adequate and modern facilities to care for the sick and provide means of research into the causes and cures of disease."

Today through Thursday have been set aside for conducted tours by service clubs and other organizations. Nearly 1000 in these groups are scheduled to visit the hospital.

Friday, Saturday and Sunday, the hospital will hold "open house" from 10 a.m. to 9 p.m. Dedication ceremonies have been set for 2 p.m. Saturday, with the hospital chapel to be dedicated the following day.

# PROGRAM FORECASTS

#### PROGRAMS SCHEDULED

March 29 — "What About Red China?" Malcolm Champlin, State Commander, American Legion, from Fresno.

April 5—Meeting at El Cortez Hotel, noon luncheon with all clubs in Divisions 11 and 21. Speaker: Kiwanis International President Donald Engdahl.

April 12 — Freedoms Foundation program. Don Belding, speaker. Roy French Kidd presiding. Ladies' Day.

April 19—San Diego High Key Club program. Werner Petersen, chairman.

April 26—"The Maligned Indonesia." Kiwanian Joe Stephenson. Ike Wilson, chairman.

May 3—20-30 Club Annual Program.

#### McAdams on KFMB

Walt McAdams has a program on Art Mortensen's station, Radio KFMB, at 10:30 a.m., Monday, Wednesday and Friday. It is entitled "Is This You?"

A NEW ROSTER is about to be printed and we want up to date information on every member.

If you have had any changes in your address, business or phone number since publication of the last Roster, fill out the Roster Change Form and mail to Secretary Bill Whitney immediately at 1177 18th St.

If there have been no changes, do not send in the form.

New Members! Have Photo Taken Now at Sensors

#### MEMBERSHIP ROSTER CHANGES

(Use Only if You have Changes)

Bus. Phone
Home Phone